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PAST POTENTATES

Dear Nobles,
     I hope everyone is having a safe and enjoyable summer. Although 
we’ve been dark; there have been numerous activities at Al Menah.
     The Potentate ‘s trip was an enjoyable experience for myself and 
25 others.The singles enjoyed touring Macinaw Island. The fishing 
tournament was a success thanks to the hard work of the committee.
     The Ladies of Al Menah were beautiful at the Ladies Luncheon 
and fashion show. Thanks to Deb Parman and her committee ( Fat 
Rabbit and the guys in the kitchen ) and PP Conely Dykes and the 
waiters. You can tell how important this event is to the Nobility and 
their ladies by the number of workers which includes many Past Po-
tentates. 
     Thanks to all who make Al Menah the greatest Temple in all of 
Shrinedom!  Your Divan will have been to the Imperial Sessions in 
Houston by the time you receive this special edition of The Shriner 
and our Imperial Sir Jim Cain is now the Imperial Assistant Rabban. 
We are fortunate to have Imperial Sir Jim as a member of Al Menah
     I hope to see all of you at SESA which will be held at the Sheraton 
Music City on August 5-9.
Director General Noble Kenny Loftis and SESA President PP David 
Wantland and the committee have been working hard to make this 
event a success. Let’s show our visiting Nobles and guests a great 
time in our city! Hope to see you at the Fish fry,the Presidents night 
concert and don’t forget our Casino night on Saturday!
      Thanks for all you do for the Shrine and our Hospitals
      Don’t neglect your attendance in your Blue Lodge and be on the 
lookout for new members!
      God Bless you and God Bless the Shrine

Yours In The Faith,
Mike Van Sant

Potentate
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From the desk of...
CHIEF RABBAN� ���������������������������������

Once again I would like to thank you for all 
you do to make Al Menah shine, please re-

member your hard work pays off! Thank 
you for allowing us to represent you at 
our Imperial Session, Imperial Sir Jim 
Cain moved up to Assistant Rabban. At 
the Imperial session we were honored to 
receive Al Menah’s Gold Award for Mem-

bership in 2014. In order for us to reach a 
positive number for 2015 we need everyone’s 

help. Our Ceremonial will be September 19th 
a n d our Temple is counting on you for support. Please 
attend your Blue Lodges and tell the story of the Shrine, for that is 
where you will find our new members. 
     The Circus is fast approaching; you will soon receive your Circus 
tickets in the mail, please remember to return your payment to the 
temple and also remember to turn in your Circus Ads along with 
the money. It is very important for us to maintain our Temple and 
if you don’t know, all the money generated from the circus funds 
our Temple next year. So please collect all money for tickets and 
Ads. The Ring Masters Club is also a very important program; the 
revenue raised by this program pays for the Saturday morning Mat-
inee Circus. The Saturday morning Circus is for the kids and young 
adults, if you know of a group or family that needs help please no-
tify us we would love for them to attend.
		 Thank you and please have a safe and fun summer.

         Yours in faith,
Chief Rabban

Jeff Head

Summer has just begun and we are getting ready 
for the Southeastern Shrine Association in Au-

gust. The dates are August 5th thru August 
8th. There are many events and functions 
planned, there is something for everyone. 
This is our opportunity to show the other 
Temples how Al Menah shines. So come 
out and support this SESA Convention. You 
can find all of the activities and events at se-

shrine.org/sesaconvention.htm.
     Thanks to everyone that has made this sum-

mer successful so far this year. We have had a lot 
of fun events and activities, Fun Fest, Fishing Tourna-

ment, Ladies Luncheon and several Parades. 
     Your Divan will be attending the Imperial Session in Houston, Texas 7/5 
thru 7/9. During this session we will be awarded a GOLD MEMBERSHIP 
for 2014!!!! Let’s do it again this year. Our Ceremonial will be September 
19th and we need Candidates for our fraternity. Remember $100.00 fee 
and they can purchase their Fez later. Just “ASK A MASTER MASON TO 
BE A SHRINER”.
     In closing I would like to thank my Lady Tracy who has been by my side 
and helped me the last 2 years. On June 4th this year she became my wife, 
thank you Lady Tracy Hester for all you do. Asst. Rabban

Frank Hester

ASSISTANT RABBAN��������������������������������
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ORIENTAL GUIDE_______________________________
I hope everyone had a wonderful Indepen-

dence Day!
     I was honored to bring greetings on 

behalf of Al Menah Shrine to the Inter-
national Order of Rainbow for Girls 
in Tennessee at their annual Grand 
Assembly session June 27 at the Cool 
Springs Marriott in Franklin, TN. I 
was presented a check for $5800 that 

the girls raised for our hospitals this 
year. We are so grateful for their efforts 

and they are already hard at work begin-
ning their new year including raising money 

for our Shrine Kids.
     Once again, Al Menah played host to the Annual DeMolay 
conclave July 9-12. Seeing these young men in action can assure 
us that our future is in capable hands.
     I also experienced my first Imperial Session, held this year in 
Houston, Texas. It was great to meet Shriners from around the 
world. Now that we are back, we are looking forward to extend-
ing Nashville hospitality to visitors for the Southeastern Shrine 
Association Meeting in August. We hope to see a great turnout 
of home folks for this great event.
     In closing, - IT’S GREAT TO BE A SHRINER, EVEN MORE 
AN AL MENAH SHRINER.

Oriental Guide
Randy Williams

Hope everyone is having a great summer with 
family and friends. The Divan is busy as al-

ways. Thanks for each Nobles support you 
give us. 
     For the ladies that could not attend the 
Ladies Luncheon, you missed out on a 
great day of fun. 
     The Southeastern Convention is com-
ing to Nashville August 5th-8th. Please 

come out and support Al Menah and 
President David Wantland, PP. 

     Again, I thank each one for your support 
and it is an honor to serve each of you as your 

High Priest and Prophet. 
     Remember the children, that is what we are here for

High Priest and Prophet
 Horace Perkins III 

HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET_______________________
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14 Acre Show Site
at

Al  Menah Shrine Center
1354 Brick Church Pike

Nashville, TN 37207
Exit 87, Trinity Lane

Call for directions
615-226-7766

Dash Plates Awarded To All Entries....
Trophies to be given for all classes..

Special Awards:
Potentate’s Trophy

Original Best of Show
Modified Best of Show

Ladies Choice
Farthest Traveled

Oldest or Most Unusual Vehicle
Club Participation

Al Menah Shrine Center
Car Show and Swap Meet

Show Date is Saturday
September 26, 2015

Gates open at 7:30am
Registration is from 8:00 am until 12:00 noon
Judging will be from 12:30pm until 3:00pm

Awards will be presented at 4:00pm

Make all checks payable to:
Al Menah Shriners

Attn: Johnny Dudley
P.O. Box 78545

Nashville, TN 37207

For more information:

Call Johnny Dudley

615-230-5984 (H)  -  615-310-7741 (C)

All proceeds benefit Al Menah Shrine Center

and are not deductible as a charitable contribution

“RAIN or SHINE”

Entry fee per vehicle is: $20.00 at the gate

Vendor space is available for $25.00

Class Sponsorships are $75.00 per class

Kids Model Car Show is: $5.00
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Tentative SESA Schedule of Events (Not including individual Unit & Club events) 
Wednesday 8/5/2015 

12:00‐5:00 Registration – Ticket Sales – Information – Sheraton Music City 

6:00‐8:00 Fish Fry – Al Menah Shrine Center – 1354 Brick Church Pike 

Thursday 8/6/2015

9:00‐6:00 Marketplace – Sheraton Music City 

9:00‐5:00 Registration – Ticket Sales – Information – Sheraton Music City 

10:00‐10:30 Director Generals Meeting – Sheraton Music City 
(Check Info Board in Lobby for Room Number) 

10:45‐11:30 Parade Marshals Meeting – Sheraton Music City 
(Check Info Board in Lobby for Room Number) 
All Temples that are planning on parading are required to have a representative at this meeting 

11:30‐1:00 Lunch Break

1:00‐2:00 Welfare & Advisory Committee Meeting – Sheraton Music City 
(Check Info Board in Lobby for Room Number)

2:15‐3:15 Time & Place Committee Meeting – Sheraton Music City 
(Check Info Board in Lobby for Room Number)

5:45‐9:00 President’s Night – Al Menah Shrine Center – 1354 Brick Church Pike

Friday 8/7/2015

8:00‐12:00 Imperial Membership Seminar – Sheraton Music City 
(Check Info Board in Lobby for Room Number) 

9:00‐6:00 Marketplace – Sheraton Music City 

9:00‐12:00 Registration – Ticket Sales – Information – Sheraton Music City 

12:00‐2:00 Ladies Luncheon (Ladies) – Sheraton Music City 
(Check Info Board in Lobby for Room Number)

12:00‐1:00 (Men) Lunch Break

1:00‐4:00 SESA Business Meeting – Sheraton Music City 
(Check Info Board in Lobby for Room Number) 

6:00‐??:?? Association Awards Banquets – Various Locations 

Saturday 8/8/2015 

9:00‐12:00 Marketplace – Music City Sheraton 

9:00 Parade Line‐up 

10:00 Parade Step‐off 

6:00‐10:00 Casino Party – Al Menah Shrine Center – 1354 Brick Church Pike 

Special Notes: 
Deadline for Ladies Luncheon Tickets is Friday July 31st.  
President’s Night has limited seating 
Please contact Al Menah Shriners to purchase tickets. (615) 226‐7766 between 8:00 & 4:00 M–F 
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Call today to schedule your no-obligation consultation!

877.317.3713 

Affordable Home Access specializes in 
building modifications that make homes 
safer, more comfortable and more easily 
accessible for individuals recuperating from 

illness, dealing with mobility-limiting long-term conditions 
and disabilities, or facing short-term lifestyle changes due to 
surgery, accidents or injury. 

• Roll-In Showers

• Walk-In Tubs

• Ramps

• Stair Lifts & Chair Lifts

• Lift Systems & Elevators

• Home Modifications

Keep the lifestyle you love 
with Affordable Home Access.
Aging, illness, injury and disability no longer mean  
giving up your home, freedom or independence. 

• We bring the showroom to you
• Products made in America
• Let us help you find funding sources—we work with all insurances and VA
• Financing options available
• 12-month installation guarantee on every project
• No middleman = lower prices
• Free estimates

AffordableHAS@aol.com    |    www.affordablehomeaccess.com    |    877-317-3713
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CENTER
NEWS
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clowns
I hope everyone enjoyed their summer. I real-
ize this time of year is filled with hectic sched-
ules and plenty of things to do so provided 
below are some very important dates to make 
note of to ensure you don’t miss out on any of 
the fun. 
     As you’re aware, Nashville is host to the 
2015 Annual SESA Convention held here at 
Al Menah August 5-8 2015. There will be 
plenty of fun and entertainment for you, as 
well as opportunities to volunteer your time. 
     To kick things off, there will be a Fish Fry 
at Al Menah on Wednesday August 5 from 
6-8pm. Cost is $10 per person. On Thurs-
day August 6, if you or someone you know 
is guilty of singing “When She Cries” while 
in the car thinking no one else was watching, 
then you’ll want to attend The Presidents Din-
ner at Al Menah. The one and only Restless 
Heart will provide the evening’s entertain-
ment. Dinner served at 6pm, music to begin 
at 7pm. 
     On Friday, the clowns will be powdered 
down and ready for competition at the VFW 
Post 88 at 10am. The Clown Banquet will be 
at the same venue Friday evening at 6pm. 
     Come roll the dice and win some great priz-
es at the annual Casio Night held Saturday Au-
gust 8 at Al Menah. The fun begins at 5:30pm. 
     To finish out summer, we will celebrate all 
clowns past and present at our Past N’ Present 
party on Saturday August 29 at Al Menah. 
     As always, thank you for all that you do in 
support of our hospitals. Please remember to 
pray for our country, the sick, and those unable 
to attend our events. 

Vernon “Jingles” Blackburn, Secretary

D&B MOUNTAINEERS
It is with utter sadness that our unit has lost a 
faithful member. Our Brother, Past Captain 

Charlie Bracey has passed and 
now serves a higher and nobler 
position with out Lord. 

A loss of a Brother is very difficult but one 
must cherish the memories and continue our 
bond together.
    Many events are forth-coming. There are 
very important to our Shrine Temple and 
Mountaineer unit. Southeast Shrine Conven-
tion--August 6 through 8. President’s night 
August 6th at our Shrine Center--Restless 
Heart Group and a Great Dinner. Casino Par-
ty August 8th. We will also be part of a huge 
parade kicking off the Shrine Convention.
     The Mountaineers are growing again with 
three new members. We welcome: Martin 
Jared Inyart,William Toby McKenney & Dil-
lon Thomas Reed
     In closing, we pray for Charlie Bracey’s 
family, all our sick and distressed and chil-
dren in our Shrine Hospitals and our Troops 
all across this troubled world. Until next time, 
keep your powder dry and be ready to help a 
distressed Brother at a moments notice.

Captain Ray Cravens

MOTOR CORPS
Even though Summer is winding down…
WE aren’t!  Lots of events in store for August 
and September!  Keep an eye on your email 
for updates on rides and dinner outings. Ev-
eryone is welcome to join!  Let’s get those 
circus ads in!!
    SESA 2015 is probably in the history books 
as you read this!  A great time was had by all. 
Hats off to everyone who had even the small-
est part in planning, scheduling, setting up, 
bartending, working….it takes a TEAM!
    Don’t forget the Stated Meeting on Aug. 
18th and Ladies Night in the Vision Building!
    As always, stay mindful of those who 
need our prayers. Attend your Blue Lodge 
and spread the word “MEMBERSHIP”. We 
are always looking for good men who aren’t 
afraid to roll up their sleeves and jump right 
in!  Ladies too!  Remember, we ride so they 
can walk!

Fat Rabbit
“We are the Spirit”

shrine club news
Williamson County Shrine Club  
We have been very busy working for the 
Children. This summer we had the Paper Sale 

– Franklin Rodeo Parade - Vidalia Onion Sale 
and did a fantastic job on them all. A great big 
thank you goes out to all the Nobles and la-
dies who helped get all this done.
     Let’s keep on selling those Plaques for a 
strong finish for the year. WCSC is doing our 
part to support the Shrine Hospitals for Chil-
dren!  We are having fun at the same time. 
That is why we are Shriners.
     Our Motor Division has 22 members and 
we have been out there in the parades having 
fun. If you are interested in joining the Mo-
tor Division, just talk to someone who is a 
member and we will get you a petition. We 
are looking for new members and you may 
already own a vehicle that would qualify!  We 
have Golf Carts, Dune Buggies and a third 
Sub-Division which consists of Antique Cars 
– Sports Cars – Hot Rods & Convertibles. 
Take a look in your garage and see if you see 
a vehicle there that you might use!
     All Shriners and there Ladies are invited 
to visit WCSC on the third Thursday of each 
Month, 6:00 pm at Logan’s Steakhouse.
     We think you will like it!  We have great 
speakers at the meetings and a good time. 
Note that we voted not to meet in July this 
year so we won’t be having a picnic. 
     Let’s remember to keep those who have 
lost loved ones and our sick list in your 
prayers. Remember to thank God every day 
for this great Country of ours.

                                                        Shriners 
Help Children!

Butch Mays, 
WCSC Ambassador

HILLBILLY NEWS
Upper Cumberland Outhouse #3
On June 20, 2015 our Outhouse initiated eight 
new members into our Clan.
      I would like to send out an invitation to any 
Shrine Nobles in our area who might be inter-
ested in becoming Hillbilly Cuzins to contact 
me at the number below or by e-mail.

David Burchfield,
Raban of the Clan, 

Outhouse #3
931-823-2033

topsadventur@twlakes.net
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LADIES ONLY! 
I hope everyone's summer is off to a great start and that you had a fantastic 4th of July 
holiday.  Coming up right around the corner is the SESA Convention (August 5th - 
8th) in which Al Menah will be serving as host for all of the events.  If you haven't 
previously participated in this before, this year is your chance since it is home-based.  If 
you having any questions concerning any of the events or activities, please contact the 
office or one of the Divan members.  We are very excited to be able to showcase our Al 
Menah Shrine Center to the southeast Shriners.  And don't forget there will be a Casino 
Party to conclude the festivities on Saturday, August 8th.  This is always a BIG attended 
event and you won't want to miss it! 
 
Additionally, we are looking forward to our next Ladies Nite coming up in August on the 
19th.  Don't forget we will be having another DANCE LESSON and other fun activities.   
 
We look forward to seeing you soon.   
 
Sincerely, 
Tracy Hester 
Lady of Noble Frank Hester 
	
  
	
  
	
  

Hillbilly Clan for the Upper Cumberland Outhouse #3 

	
  
On	
  June	
  20,	
  2015	
  our	
  Outhouse	
  initiated	
  eight	
  new	
  members	
  into	
  our	
  Clan.	
  	
  In	
  the	
  left	
  photo	
  are	
  the	
  
new	
  Cuzins	
  and	
  Gals.	
  	
  Right	
  photo	
  is	
  the	
  group	
  picture	
  of	
  the	
  Clan	
  members	
  in	
  attendance.	
  
Nobles	
  interested	
  in	
  becoming	
  Hillbilly	
  Cuzins	
  may	
  contact	
  David	
  Burchfield,	
  Raban	
  of	
  the	
  Clan,	
  
Outhouse	
  #3	
  at	
  931-­‐823-­‐2033	
  or	
  by	
  e-­‐mail	
  @	
  topsadventur@twlakes.net	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
   	
  

Congratulations  
 

To Sean T. Jones for his Photo Contest selection in the Shriners International 
Photo Contest.  For his selection, Sean will receive a plaque, pin and 
Amazon.com gift card.  All winners will be featured in the Annual Shriner 
Magazine:Pride and Tradition.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Schedule of upcoming events! 
Aug 8 – Casino Party  

Sept 16th Ladies Golf Tournament 
Sept. 19th Ceremonial 

Sept 19th Charlotte, Tn Festival 
Sept 26 Car Show 

Oct 8th – 11th Shrine Circus 
  

s a community meeting hall and Masonic Lodge, committed to its past, 

THE PUBLIC RELATIONS VOICE June 2015 U.S.  
News & World Report Recognizes Shriners 
Hospitals for Children 
 

     Shriners Hospitals for Children’s national reputation for expertise in pediatric health care 
continues to grow, as shown by its presence in U.S. News & World Report’s 2015-2016 
rankings of the best children's hospitals in the United States: 
• 

• Shriners Hospitals for Children — Salt Lake City (together with Primary Children’s 
Hospital) was ranked 10th best in pediatric orthopaedics.  

• Shriners Hospitals for Children — St. Louis (together with St. Louis Children’s 
Hospital-Washington University), was ranked 11th in pediatric orthopaedics.  

• Shriners Hospitals for Children — Northern California (together with UC Davis 
Children's Hospital) was ranked 29th in pediatric orthopaedics, and 20th in pediatric 
urology. 

     The rankings are listed online and will be published in the U.S. News & World 
ReportBest Hospitals 2016 guidebook, which will be available September 1.  Hospitals’ 
scores relied on patient outcomes and care-related resources each hospital makes available. 
To gather data, U.S. News and World Report sent a clinical questionnaire to 184 pediatric 
hospitals. A sixth of the score came from annual surveys of pediatric specialists and sub-
specialists in 2013, 2014 and 2015. They were asked where they would send the sickest 
children in their specialty, setting aside location and expense. 
     The full rankings and methodology are available at www.usnews.com/childrenshospitals . 
  



Stay in the home you love.

Nashville:   615.340.9001
Hendersonville:   615.264.8648

 Brentwood/Franklin:   615.591.0048

CAREGIVERS, INC.  
We were the first.  And we’re still the best!

Serving all of Middle Tennessee.  

Call us today!

On the Web: www.caregiversinc.net
E-mail: caregiverinc@aol.com

• On call 24/7

• Overall best value

• Four levels of care to meet  
   your needs:  Companions,   
   Lifestyle Assistants,  
   CNTs, and LPNs

• Locally-owned and operated

• Founded in 1998 by  
   Registered Nurses

• Licensed, insured and bonded

• Reliable, pre-screened and  
   drug-free employees 

 • Low hourly rates

Home care services from Caregivers, Inc. can make it happen.
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Don’t Let the Hall Fall!

Buy Back A Brick

Help Save An Endangered Historic Landmark! 

To donate, please make check payable to Hiram Lodge Preservation, Inc. and 
mail to P. O. Box 924, Franklin, TN 37065-0924 or call 615.870.7040 to pay by 
credit card.

The Historic Franklin Masonic Hall remains one of 
only surviving examples of early Gothic Revival 
architecture in Middle Tennessee. Its c. 1823 to 
1826 three storied masonry construction made it 
the tallest building in Franklin until the Civil War 
and served a dual purpose; the first floor became 
Franklin’s first public meeting space and the second 
and third, reserved for the Masons. It witnessed the 
formation of all major religious denominations in 
the town and became the epicenter for commerce, 
politics, law, and agriculture until 1860.

The Hall became a staging area for Confederates 
regiments, an observation post, and gathering 
place local women congregated to sew uniforms 
in late spring 1861. Following the horrific Battle of 
Franklin, November 30, 1864, the Hall served as a 
Federal field hospital.

Hiram Lodge Preservation Inc. is a 501 c3 whose mission is to preserve, protect and interpret the Historic 
Franklin Masonic Hall. It is focused as a community meeting hall and Masonic Lodge, committed to its past, 
present, and future.

Today the historic lodge faces demise. Please help us save this national treasure 
with your tax deductable donation at the levels below.

Trowel - $25
Mortar - $50
Brick - $100
Gable - $500

Millwork - $1,000
Parapet - $2,500
Foundation - $5,000

Hiram Ad.indd   1 4/2/15   7:21 AMAUGUST 2015 11



Shriners Play a Big Role in 
Referrals
When it comes to finding medical help for 
children, Shriners are now more important 
than ever. Members of the fraternity have 
always played a critical role in helping 
families in their communities get connected 
with Shriners Hospitals for Children – 
Cincinnati, and now it has become even 
easier with a website and referral cards.

Website
Shriners Hospitals for Children – 
Cincinnati continues to make referring 
a patient and obtaining an appointment 
for care easier than ever through the 
www.shrinershospitalc incinnat i .org 
website. Every page has a Schedule an 
Appointment and a Contact Us feature; 
both are easy forms that families can 
complete and submit online directly to the 
hospital.

Referral Cards
Referral cards are also a great resource 
that Nobles can use. These cards allow 
families easy access to hospital information 
and services. The cards provide hospital 
contact information to assist in scheduling 
appointments.  On the back of each card is 
space for the Shriner’s name and Temple. 
Please stop by the Business Development 
office to pick cards up, or call 513-872-6391 
to have them mailed to your Temple.

Shriners Hospitals for Children – Cincinnati is one of only four freestanding hospitals in the country dedicated to the treatment of pediatric burns and specializing in plastic 
and reconstructive surgery. Our physicians’ experience and expertise in pediatric burn treatment, cleft lip and palate, complex wound and skin conditions, and plastic and 
reconstructive surgery makes Shriners Hospitals for Children – Cincinnati a first choice for care.

SHC-CIN_Media Resources_April.2015

News from Cincinnati
Specialty care beyond a burn

Have a Safer Summer with these Tips
from Cincinnati Shriners Hospital

Plastic Surgery Services

866-206-2096
Burn and Emergency Services

866-947-7840

If you know a child we can help, go to shrinershospitalcincinnati.org or call:

School is almost out and summer is nearly upon us.  The weather is warm and 
children have a lot more free time to spend outdoors. Along with this time of year 
comes an extra dose of responsibility for parents and adults. Keep your family safe 
and healthy this summer by following these safety tips from Shriners Hospitals for 
Children® – Cincinnati.

FIREWORKS SAFETY:  
Fourth of July is traditionally celebrated 
around the country with fireworks. 
Every year, children and adults alike are 
injured and hospitalized with fireworks 
injuries. Mishandled fireworks can result 
in severe and painful burns, scars, and 
disfigurements that can last a lifetime.

Below are some tips to help you and your family have a safe summer:
•	Obey all local laws regarding the use of fireworks.
•	Only use fireworks outdoors, free of overhead obstructions and away 
 from dry grass or other flammable materials.
•	Always have a bucket of water and a charged water hose nearby.
•	Never	give	fireworks	to	young	children,	including	sparklers.	Sparklers	are 
 thought to be safe for children to use, however these fireworks can reach 
 temperatures above 1,000 degrees Fahrenheit. Only mere seconds of 
 contact can catch clothing on fire or cause third degree burns.
•	Wear safety glasses when shooting fireworks.
•	Dispose of spent fireworks by wetting them down and placing them in 
 a metal trash can away from any building or combustible materials.

The safest way to handle fireworks is not at all. Families should consider attending 
community fireworks displays handled by professionals rather than using fireworks 
at home.

Other summer safety hazards include animals and lawn equipment.  
    ANIMAL SAFETY
•	Never leave a young child unsupervised with an animal. Accidents happen 
 even with the most trustworthy children and pets.
•	Never approach any animal, even your own, when he or she is eating, 
 sleeping, chewing on a toy, in its crate or caring for its young.
•	Always pet an animal gently, with no pulling or tugging, and never 
 from behind.
•	Don’t make loud noises or sudden moves when approaching an animal.
•	Always ask an adult before approaching an animal you don’t know.

    LAWNMOWER SAFETY
•	Children younger than 16 years old should not be allowed to use riding 
 mower. Children under 12 years old should not use walk-behind mowers.
•	Wear appropriate shoes and clothing.
•	Never smoke or use any type of flame around gasoline.
•	Gasoline has one purpose – to fuel an engine.
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MID-YEAR MEETING OF THE S.E.S.P.M.A. 

FRIDAY	
  AUGUST	
  	
  7,	
  2015	
  
	
  

AL	
  MENAH	
  PAST	
  MASTERS	
  WILL	
  HOST	
  HOSPITALITY	
  AND	
  MEETING	
  ROOM	
  LOCATED	
  AT:	
  
	
  	
  

SHONEY’S RESTAURANT SHONEY’S OPRYLAND 
2645 McGAVOCK  PIKE 

NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37214 

	
  
REGRISTRATION AND HOSPITALITY STARTING AT 1:00 PM.  LOCATED IN SHONEY’S 
RESTAURANT. MEETING AT 2:00 PM. AL MENAH PAST MASTER HAS ARRANGED FOR A 
DINNER AT CHEROKEE STEAK HOUSE Hwy. 109 South GALLATIN, TN AT 6:00 PM FOR 
MORE FELLOWSHIP AND FUN. PLEASE PLAN ON ATTENDING. COST $30.00 TO $50.00 PER 
COUPLE. 
 
 HAVE A SAFE AND ENJOYABLE TRIP. 
REMEMBER OUR HOSPITALS AND OUR KIDS. 
 

2015-2016 Southeastern Shrine 
Pastmaters Association 

 
PRESIDENT    SECRETARY - TREASURER    ASSISTANT 
SEC.-TREAS.  
Frank M. Carter       Lonnie C. Mullins - Kosair    Doyle Jones - Kosair 
501 Dry Creek Road     229 Spruce Street         3416 Hardwood 
Forest Drive 
Goodlettsville, TN 37072     Shepherdsville, KY. 40165    Louisville, KY. 40214 
(615) 851-6104    Cell phone (502) 727-0181     (502) 937-0680 
     e-mail address : kyrebel1@msn.com  
 
First Vice President           Second Vice President   Third Vice President  Vacant 
Walter Waddell                                               Michael Bryan   Fourth Vice President  Vacant 
1585 Berryhill Rd.                                          5514 Garrow Ave.   Fifth Vice President  Vacant 
Cumming, GA 30041                                     Louisville, KY 40219   Historian    Robert E. Mize 
(404) 234-8921                                               (502) 500-1079  
 
Past	
  Presidents	
  	
  
   B.D. Hayes    Bahia    1976- 77 * August E. Roederer    Kosair    1989--90  Arthur C. Kilburn   Al Menah    2002- 03 
* William E. Pryor    Kosair   1977-78 * Albert E Yager    Jerusalem  1990- 91 *Jack Hepner   Alee     2003- 04 
* Robert J. Avriett    Jamil    1978- 79 * James  W. Battle    Zamora    1991- 92    Doyle Jones   Kosair    2004- 05   
* D.P. Garrido    Abou Sadd 1979- 80   Arthur C. Foster    Bahia   1992- 93    Dan Hudson   Jerusalem    2005- 06 
* William H. Pate    Zamora    1980- 81   Jack L. Hardin    Yaarab    1993- 94 *Roy Angel   Al Menah   2006- 07   
* Robert A. Schneph  Egypt   1981- 82    John W. Wilder    Kosair    1994- 95   Terry Walker   Alee    2007- 08 
* Lindsey Vaughan    Yaarab    1982- 83 * Davis Ebanks, Sr. Jerusalem  1995- 96   Billy Petitt – Yaarab –  2008- 09 
* John J. Lloyd    Kosair    1983- 84 * Clyde F. Lee    Al Menah  1996- 97   James Hatfield – Kosair –  2009- 10 
* Kenneth R. Jaco    Jamil   1984- 85 * Bill E. Blackman    Zamora   1997- 98   John Breakfield –Jerusalem   2010- 11  
* O.N.Bosch    Jerusalem   1985- 86     A.L. Miro    Egypt   1998- 99      Tommy Henley – Al Menah  2011- 12   
* Julius L. Nolan    Zamora  1986- 87 * William A. Bailey   Yaarab   1999- 2000  James R. Webster Jr. – Alee   2012 13   
* Henry Porterfield  Mahi   1987- 88      Lonnie C. Mullins   Kosair    2000- 01      Robert E. Mize – Yarrab  2013 14 
* Lewis D. Urich  Yaarab   1988- 89  * Harold Bretz    Jerusalem   2001- 02      Gregory Wickham – Kosair   2014 15  
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Nobles Visited By 
The Black Camel A.A.O.N.M.S. 

1354 BRICK CHURCH PIKE 
P. O. Box 78545 

NASHVILLE, TN 37207
www.almenahshriners.org

Nonprofit
Organization
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
Nashville, TN

Permit No. 1731

Al Menah Temple

Deadline for September Shriner is August 19, 2015

Robert Mattox, Jr
10/02/1922 — 04/24/2015

Gallatin, TN

Walter Ewing Head
12/21/1927 — 04/27/2015

Clarksville, TN

Dayton Odell Cook
07/30/1932 — 04/29/2015

Murfreesboro, TN

Ronnie Lee Ray
04/18/1943 — 05/03/2015

Shelbyville, TN

James Everette Wood
02/13/1941 — 05/06/2015

Fairview, TN
— 

John B. Paul
10/15/1930 — 05/09/2015

Nashville, TN

Harry Valentine Carney
06/12/1931 — 05/23/2015

Greenbrier, TN

Benton Earl Dyer
11/06/1957 — 05/16/2015

Carthage, TN

John Walter Shadrach
03/20/1929 — 05/28/2015

Dacula, GA

Harold Lloyd Hooper
05/08/1920 — 05/29/2015

Brentwood, TN

Robert T. Watts
12/07/1933 — 06/22/2015

Goodlettsville, TN

Charles W. Bracey
02/22/1928 — 06/30/2015

Antioch, TN

Gradie P. Matthews
11/01/1933 — 06/05/2015

Livingston, TN

Francis B. Neiswender
01/04/1925 — 06/13/2015

Nashville, TN

John T White, Jr.
11/05/1942 — 06/14/2015

Springfield, TN

Thomas L. McDowell, Jr.
07/22/1941 — 06/15/2015

LaVergne, TN

Thomas C. Ghee
10/10/1935 — 06/18/2015

College Grove, TN

Robert T. Watts
12/07/1933 — 06/22/2015

Goodlettsville, TN

Billy H. Cashion
02/16/1928 — 06/23/2015

Cedar Hill, TN

Roy Shainberg
08/29/1928 — 06/23/2015

Nashville, TN

J. G. Norwood
05/25/1927 — 06/27/2015

Lawrenceburg, TN

P. D. Perkerson
02/03/1917 — 06/28/2017

Nashville, TN

John R. Hopkins
03/26/1938 — 06/29/2015

Nashville, TN

Charles W. Bracey
02/22/1928 — 06/30/2015

Antioch, TN


